

Heathrow Strategic Noise Advisory Group (HSNAG)

Meeting notes: HSNAG/1801

Date	Location
17 January 2018	Oslo, Compass Centre

Attendees	Apologies
Xavier Oh, Heathrow (Chair) Richard Norman, Heathrow Nicole Porter, Heathrow Tim May, DfT Darren Rhodes, CAA Kiran Balendra, TfL John Stewart, HACAN Stephen Clark, Teddington Action Group Quorum: Yes	Cheryl Monk, Heathrow Pete Rafano, Heathrow Mark Burgess, Heathrow Spencer Norton, British Airways Simon Laver, IATA Ian Jopson, NATS Colin Stanbury, LAANC Stephen Turner, visitor

No.	Agenda Item
1	WELCOME AND PREVIOUS ACTIONS
	Minutes of HSNAG/23 8 Nov 2017 meeting and review of HSNAG/23 Actions: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Approved • Actions reviewed <p>Wandsworth - study to look at what data is available and how it can be accessed as an example</p>
2	NOISE ACTION PLAN (NAP) 2017 AUDIT FOR 2016
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 5 actions audited, 5 never audited before. • Audit task is to review evidence that supports stated status in tracker report. • Also some recommendations on the next audit and the new NAP. <p>2.05 - Late runners - we need to tighten language in future.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 2016 target was met (as was 2017). • Dispensed data not available. ST has requested this data. • Tim May (TM) is reviewing the rules for dispensation. • John Stewart (JS) - This is a critical issue for residents. • Richard Norman (RN) - VQNC is looking at metrics and with target aircraft. <p>3.08 - New developments in contour boundary.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • H Noise Perf (EHO) Meeting. Raised this issue. • No specific reporting of this meeting but it is included in the annual NAP contour reporting. • Recommendation: HAL should own the population database issue. Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (DEFRA) ONS data is now updated every 3-6 months. Heathrow could better track this with its own robust data set. Is CACI an unknown black box? • Darren Rhodes (DR) - DEFRA not fully open with noise and population data access. <p>4.02 - GNMP</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • New OSI rules revised in 2017. • Still no specific performance targets for engine ground runs (EGRs). • Behind not at risk because there is no target. <p>5.05 - Survey not conducting in 2016</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 2015 survey - was within the Noise Insulation Strategy (NIS) survey, but this was not published. • RN - new survey being conducted Jan 2018. <p>8 greens 3 behind not at risk</p> <p>Recommendation:</p>

Heathrow Strategic Noise Advisory Group (HSNAG)

Meeting notes: HSNAG/1801

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No need for 2018 audit of 2017. Much was covered in this audit. • Need to focus on new NAP. • May be audit role to review the draft summarising the outcomes of the old NAP. • For new NAP - fewer actions with less overlap. • Smarter text. • Precise text. • TM - measured e.g. 95% responses within in 5 days - Is this measured? • Think about how the words will be audited. <p>TM - need to estimate number of people. RN - But many tasks e.g. monitoring don't reduce noise. JS- 2 sections - regular things we do + actions specific to the NAP.</p>
	<p><u>2017 Audit</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Is it needed? If yes, how many items and when? <p>Stephen Turner (ST) to review the new narrative in the NAP regarding the outcomes of the previous NAP. Action ST.</p>
3	ANNUAL TASKS
	<p>NAP audit update - nothing to report. HSNAG TOR - Review 2018 Projects Actions Task list.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • TOR for 2018 are still acceptable. • Add the following 2: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Discussion outcomes of Consultation on Expansion and Airspace. ○ Discussion of annual polling outcomes.
4	PROJECT UPDATES (2017-2018)
	<p><u>Councils and developments inside contours</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Colin Stanbury (CS) not present.
	<p><u>Heathrow 2.0 and NAP</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No update.
	<p><u>Respite Working Group (NP)</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No update.
	<p><u>Research agenda</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No update.
	<p><u>NAP changes</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No update.
5	WORKING WITH LOCAL COMMUNITIES
	No update.
6	OTHER ITEMS
	<p><u>CAA aircraft noise annoyance</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • DR - on going review work on noise impacts. • Report on annoyance state of the art literature survey - ANIS, Anase, Sona, Norah. • Also NAF (Non-Acoustic Factors) and community tolerance levels and link to high/low rate of change. • Report expected in next few weeks. CAT1588.
	<p><u>Consultation 1</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Running until 28 March. • Mainly about principles - but no draft flight tracks at this stage. • JS - good feedback via Twitter on the Airspace manual.
7	AOB
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Potential to match next meeting with HCNF 14th March? • Next meeting: 07/03/2018 (Chennai, Compass Centre)